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Each Christmas, God gives us the gift of Jesus,

Each Easter, Jesus gives us the gift of eternal life with God.

Each time we baptize, the Church bestows upon each new Christian,

unity with us all, and membership in the Body of Christ.

This Easter, we will baptize Cohen Canfield. 

Others desiring baptism for yourself or a love one are welcome.

Please contact Mother Kay about this very soon.

Let this long Lenten/Easter Season be for each of us a Season of Light and Joy.
We began this long spring season on Ash Wednesday, remembering that God 

created us lovingly, from the dust of the good earth. We remember that one day 

each of us will return to God in our original form...as God's beloved dust.

We celebrate at Easter...Jesus is Alive!...and he leads us into paradise, 

there to remain with him throughout eternity, because we are his.

Thanks be to God!

Let us pray for all who will receive the grace of Holy Baptism this Easter.
We all rejoice as we receive God's gift of Jesus, 

God's commission to work for peace and good on the Earth 

and Jesus' gift of eternal Easter life.

Alleluia!   Thanks Be to God!
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Peace among All Peoples...

God's Promise or Commission?

"Glory to God in the highest heaven, and on earth peace, goodwill among all people."  Luke 2:14

Do the Christmas angels proclaim peace on Earth as a promise to us?

Or is peace on Earth our commission, part of our work to bring in the Kingdom of God?

As we approach Easter, and the end of Jesus' earthly life, it is good to circle back to consider the beginning to look at Jesus' short time with us, and ponder this proclamation.

The angels announced to the shepherds...and to us...on that long-ago Christmas Eve 

that Jesus is with us, and for that we give glory to God. We rejoice at the Incarnation of God the Son...Jesus, fully human and fully divine, come to live among us.

But what about the angels' words?

Do they form a reassuring promise for us? or a commission to us? is this an 

announcement of God's gift to us of peace and good will?  or instructions from God to do our part in bringing in the Kingdom of God, to work for peace and to love all people?

YES!

These words from the angels form both a promise and an assignment.

With God, it seems life is always a two-way highway.

Christmas is now more than three months in the past and we are deeply into the season of Lent. God has reminded us that we are dust and to dust we shall return. We thank God each day for small miracles in our lives, dropping a coin into our Mite Box, money we will 

send to the Church in Jerusalem at Easter--

following a tradition Sts Peter and Paul argued over nearly 2,000 years ago.

We are in the middle of the 13-week-long season surrounding Our Saviour's arrest, trial, death and Resurrection, then his post-Resurrection time on earth and finally his Ascension to join the Father and the Holy Spirit for all eternity. At Easter, Jesus establishes us as heirs to eternal life with God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit.

What began as our tiny gift of life from God at Christmas--the baby Jesus--

now comes to his full, dazzling glory during the at Easter. 
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DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

4/07
10 AM
Candace
R.R.Adams
W.Link®
K.Fry
Lent 5
Holy Eucharist
Lanie

J.Bloomfield©
S.Fry




S.Medina®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Don & Carolyn Garwood
STEWARDS:  Deanna Turner & Kim Fry

     John & Deanna Turner
Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths
_____________________________________________________________________________________
4/14
10 AM
Allison
A.Adams
D.Long®
J.Randle
Palm Sunday
Holy Eucharist
Stan

C.Brown© 
R.Lloyd

     


J.Hixon®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Bobbi Patterson & Brian Bauer
STEWARDS:  Deanna Turner & Kim Fry

Adam & Anna Lippe
Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd
___________________________________________________________________________________

4/18
7 PM
Stan
Volunteer
D.Link®
J.Randle
Maundy 
Holy Eucharist


G.Griffiths©
R.Lloyd
Thursday



R.Lloyd®

______________________________________________________________________________________
4/21
10 AM
ALL
D.Turner
C.Bloomfield®
C.Garwood
Easter
Holy Eucharist


D.Griggs©
G.Ruthstrom




A.Ralph®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Gary & Sally Griffiths
STEWARDS:  Deanna Turner & Kim Fry

                   Stuart Griffiths



                   Brenda Easterberg

                               Anica Tholstrup
4/28
            10 AM
                Jacob
               G.Ruthstrom
S.Griffiths®
B.Easterberg

Easter 2
            Holy Eucharist




C.Garwood©
A.Tholstrup









W.Link®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Donna Griggs


STEWARDS:  Deanna Turner & Kim Fry

                          Jamie Bloomfield

Sunday School:  Carly & Blair Bloomfield

EVENTS FOR APRIL:
Wednesday, April 3rd:  Lenten Study; 5:45 PM
Sunday, April 7th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Wednesday, April 10th:  Lenten Study and Making Palm crosses; 5:45 PM.
Saturday, April 13th:  Altar Guild; 10 AM.  Rehearsal for Acolytes; 11 AM followed by pizza.
Sunday, April 14th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, April 17th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.

 Lenten Study and prepare Easter eggs; 5:45 PM.
Thursday, April 18th:  Maundy Thursday service; 6 PM.
Friday, April 19th:  Stations of the Cross; Noon.  Good Friday service; 6 PM.
Sunday, April 21st:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Wednesday, April 24th:  Senior Commodities distribution 1-3 PM.

Thursday, April 25th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, April 28th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  Vestry Meeting; 11:30 PM.
________________________________________________________________________
I want to take this opportunity to give a BIG thank you to everyone who helped with Food Pantry on Wednesday, while we were driving back to Kansas. We had a nice visit with Jessica and Tony in Longmont.  The weather was great—lots of sunshine!  I know you guys had to bag a lot of stuff and that always makes it harder.  Thanks to everyone who continues to support this very vital ministry in our community.  Carolyn

Also, while I am passing out great BIG thank you's—thanks to everyone who helped with the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper.  We had a great crowd and many hands make light work.  We could not do this without everyone's help.  Carolyn  

We need a few more volunteers to act as Greeters/Ushers for the services on Sundays.  Please consider the possibility of making this your ministry; let Lyleen know and she will schedule you.
We are looking for a few volunteers to form a Gift and Donation Committee to help manage non-monetary gifts to the parish.  Please see Mother Kay about volunteering for this ministry.

Upcoming 2019 Women’s Summit

All women of the Diocese of Kansas are invited to save the date for The Sacred Art of Listening to held Friday & Saturday, May 3-4, at Grace Cathedral, Topeka.

Featuring keynote speaker, Kay Lindahl, who teaches that listening is a creative force that transforms relationships.  She will help us explore a spiritual approach to deep listening that invites us to learn and practice skills of silence, reflection and presence.  There are information pamphlets on the first table in the parish hall.
Why the cross?

In Jesus’ day, the Roman army ruling Israel carried out capital punishment by using a wooden cross.  Criminals, troublemakers and others who threatened society were crucified in public places for everyone to see.


False charges were levied against Jesus. Caiaphas, the Jewish high priest, accused him of blasphemy against God and of being a threat to Roman rule.  Pontius Pilate, the Roman governor, had Jesus nailed to a cross on a Friday.


Perhaps ironically to non-Christians, that day came to be called Good Friday. God reached down into our Lord’s grave and restored him to life.  The cross that had been a symbol of horror became a symbol of joy.


That’s way we sing with gusto:  

In the cross of Christ I glory,

Towering o’er the wrecks of time,

All the light of sacred story

Gathers round its head sublime.

Several years ago, former Bishop Wolfe described the primary duties of the Wardens as:  Senior Warden is the Rector’s Warden and Junior Warden is the People’s Warden.  As your new Junior Warden, I would like to visit with each member or family, however you wish, to find out what St. Paul’s can do to meet your spiritual wants and needs, what activities you’d like to participate in, and any suggestions for the general improvement of our parish.  I’ll be calling and would appreciate your willingness to talk with me about these topics.  A report to the Vestry will be the end product of these discussions and then the ideas and suggestions to be implemented by the Vestry will be announced in future newsletters, as well as individual feedback, when desired.  I look forward to spending time with each of you.

Donna Long

The 44th annual Men’s Good Friday Breakfast will be held on April 19th, from 6:30-7:45 AM in the Catholic Parish Center at 730 Court Street.  The speaker will be Cory Young, rodeo chaplain, with Golden Spur Ministries of Belton, Missouri.  Special music will be provided by Clay Center High School student Keath Meyer.  All men and boys are welcome.  The Good Friday Breakfast Committee sponsors this even as a gift to our community as we remember the Passion of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.
Curry column


-by Jim Beck
We have all been reading about the humanitarian crisis in Venezuela. Sometimes tragic news like this gets buried under more pressing stories from elsewhere in our troubled world. But the Episcopal Church is urging us to pray for very serious situation there. In fact, the Venezuelan situation is related to immigration problems that often get more attention in the press.

The following statement is part of the statement the church recently issued. “The country’s political and economic situation has created a humanitarian crisis which has forced as many as 3 million Venezuelans to find refuge in other Latin American countries, USA, and Europe. We urge the government of Venezuela to work with all parties to find a peaceful resolution to the crisis and to allow humanitarian aid into the country. We remain steadfast in our prayerful advocacy for a peaceful resolution of the crisis facing our siblings in Christ in the Diocese of Venezuela and urge continued support for those seeking protection in neighboring countries.” Please pray for Venezuela.
